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PSC Supports Full-Year Appropriations,                        

Continues to Push for Contractor “Back Pay”  

 

Arlington, V.A. (Feb. 14, 2019) – The Professional Services Council (PSC) issued the following 

statement on the release of the Fiscal Year 2019 Appropriations package.  From PSC President and CEO 

David J. Berteau: 

 

“We are encouraged to see that Congress has released and is preparing to send to the President full-

year appropriations for the federal government departments and agencies currently under a Continuing 

Resolution (CR). PSC has long argued that the lapse of appropriations and CRs are particularly and 

uniquely burdensome on the federal contractor community. Full appropriations bills are needed for an 

effective government and provide stability and predictability for businesses of all sizes that participate 

in the federal marketplace.    

 

We are disappointed that the conference committee chose not to include language that would provide 

‘back pay’ to contractor employees. We extend thanks to Senator Tina Smith and the bill’s cosponsors 

for reinforcing the need to support the critical roles that federal contractors play in fulfilling 

government missions.  

 

Contractors work side-by-side with their government counterparts, motivated by the same goals of 

public service, safety, and performance. They deserve to be treated the same as their federal civilian 

counterparts. PSC will continue to advocate for fairness for federal contractors and to work for 

equitable treatment for all affected workers.” 

 
### 

About PSC: PSC is the voice of the government technology and professional services industry. PSC’s nearly 400 member 

companies represent small, medium and large businesses that provide federal agencies with services of all kinds, including 

information technology, engineering, logistics, facilities management, operations and maintenance, consulting, international 

development, scientific, social, environmental services, and more. Together, the trade association’s members employ hundreds of 

thousands of Americans in all 50 states. Follow PSC on Twitter @PSCSpeaks. To learn more, visit www.pscouncil.org. 
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